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NOTE FROM THE DELEGATION OF THE DOMINICAN REPUBLIC REQUESTING THE INTER-AMERICAN COUNCIL FOR INTEGRAL DEVELOPMENT TO CONVENE THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE INTER-AMERICAN COMMITTEE ON SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT 

PERMANENT MISSION OF THE DOMINICAN REPUBLIC
TO THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
1715 22ND STREET, N.W.
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20008
(202} 332-9142 (202) 232-5038 (FAX}
MP-RD-OEA 0461-16
His Excellency

Andrés González Díaz

Ambassador, Permanent Representative 
  of Colombia to the OAS
Chair, Inter-American Council for Integral Development 
Washington, D.C.
April 27, 2016
Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency to express the Dominican Republic’s interest in hosting the Fifth Regular Meeting of the Inter-American Committee on Sustainable Development (C1DS), as agreed in the Declaration of Tela for Sustainable Development in the Americas, which urged the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI) and, where appropriate, the CIDS to meet in 2016 to continue the process of reviewing and updating the Inter-American Program for Sustainable Development (PIDS).

Given its connection to the theme that our country has selected for the Forty-Sixth Regular Session of the General Assembly of the Organization of American States (OAS) – that is, “Institutional Strengthening for Sustainable Development in the Americas” – the Dominican Republic is very much interested in the review and updating of the PIDS being completed in May this year, for said instrument to be approved at the Santo Domingo General Assembly.

This proposal also comes in response to the commitment made by our country at the Second Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development within the Framework of CIDI, which took place in Santo Domingo in November 2010, where the member states decided to extend the mandate of the PIDS and to urge the CIDS to embark on a process of reviewing and updating the PIDS, taking into account the evaluation thereof submitted to the member states and the decisions set forth in the Declaration of Santo Domingo. Indeed, as you know, the reactivation of the CIDS in 2014 was the product of a mandate from the Declaration of Santo Domingo.

Having received the consent of the Chair of the CIDS, we would like to request the Chair of CIDI to convene the Fifth Regular Meeting of the CIDS, which we propose be held from May 23-24, or May 24-25, in Santo Domingo.

I remain at your disposal for any question or suggestion you may have regarding the matter. 

Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.
Edwards Pérez Reyes

Alternate Ambassador, Interim Representative


cc:

Amb. Neil Parsan

Executive Secretary for Integral Development

Organization of American States

Mr. Cletus Springer

Director of the Department of Sustainable Development

Organization of American States

H.E. Leonidas Rosa Bautista

Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Honduras to the OAS

Chair of the Inter-American Committee on Sustainable Development 
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